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Sidney Sherman Chapter #2
Minutes

June 17, 2025
The members of the Sidney Sherman Chapter #2, Sons of the Republic of Texas (SRT) 
gathered at Kelley's Family Restaurant in Texas City before 5:30 PM on June17 in 
the banquet room behind the cashier.  President Robert Schnuriger called the 
meeting to order at 5:59 PM and gave the Invocation.  Our President led us in the 
pledge to the United States and Carl Hill led us in the pledge to the Texas Flag.

Attending: Larry* Armstrong(Quartermaster), Robert* Gindratt(Second Vice-
President), Albert* Seguin Gonzales, Andy Hall, Carl* Hill, J.B.* Kline, John* 
Lucas, Steve* Mannis(KSJ), Billy* Mayo, Mike* and Carol! Mitchell, Jake Moorehead, 
Tim Rainey (First Vice-President), Cindy! and Robert* Schnuriger (President), Ron* 
Schoolcraft, Eron! Tyne and Clark* Wright(Secretary).  We had 13 Chapter members, 
3 honorary member and 1 guest attending this meeting with a total of 17 in 
attendance.

Recognize: President Shnuriger recognized Steve Mannis being our only Knight of San 
Jacinto.

Business: The minutes of May, being online in the website, were approved by 
acclamation and the chapter has just over $6289.57 in the bank account. The chapter 
plans to participate in the July 4th Parade in Texas City.  Thanks to Larry 
Armstrong for the use of his trailer. We hope to be able to distribute candy during 
this parade.  We intend to hold the Sidney Sherman Celebration on July 26 at Pacific 
Seafood in San Leon, as in years passed. Some of the items to be auctioned during 
this event include tickets to an Astro game, and some to the air Show. A sign-up 
sheet can be found in the list of documents online, just before this document.  

Program: Vice-President Rainey introduced Andy Hall who spoke to the members about 
what happened to the First Texas Navy after the successful closing of the 
Revolution.  He explained the circumstances of “Horse Marines” in capturing Mexican 
vessels.  Because no care was given to the Texas vessels and shore equipmnt, all 
were eventually declared worthless, in spite of the service they rendered during 
the conflict.

President Schnurger gave the benediction at 6:50 pm and the meeting was adjourned.  
Members gathered for a group photograph.

Note: Chapter Members are denoted by a star (*), Honorary Members are denoted with 
an exclamation point (!) and other SRT members are denoted by a at-sign (@) in the 
list of attendees.

Prepared by Clark P. Wright, Secretary/Treasurer/Webmaster


